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The President’s Report

A big thank you to all those who attended the Changeover Dinner last week — we saw out
President Suzanne in style after the completion of her fabulous year and welcomed me into
the role. It is with trepidation that | took on this job, as we’ve been very fortunate in having
some great Presidents in recent years — so | have very big boots to fill.

The TIDE
Editor: Bob Tanner
R°tarY Club of Frankston Meeting Apologies and rwtanner@bigpond.net.au
President: Dawq Cross guest notifications to David | mailto:rwtanner@bigpond.net.auCopy
Secretary: Grant Wishnowsky n Cross by noon on Monday | for the TIDE must be received by 7pm
PO Box 278 Frankston 3199 by email to Monday.
www.rotaryfrankston.org.au attendancercf@gmail.com | Meeting Venue: Mt Eliza Bowling
Club
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofFrankston 90 Canadian Bay Rd, Mt Eliza
Phone (03) 9787 3047



file:///M:/www.rotaryfrankston.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofFrankston
mailto:rwtanner@bigpond.net.au
mailto:rwtanner@bigpond.net.au
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/703546388

The evening went very well, with our guests Frankston Mayor Nathan Conroy and his wife
Steffi, Rotary District 9820 Governor Paul Mee and his wife Adele, District Gov Elect Linda
Humphries and her husband Mark, and incoming Assistant Governor Nepean Cluster Nigel
Cousins and Ann. My guests were Anita (of course) and youngest daughter Alison, along
with friends Brian, Lee and Joe.

I've been a member of the Rotary Club of Frankston since 2015 and have enjoyed my time
with my new family — all of you, our members, and partners. My biggest regret about
Rotary is that | didn’t join ten years earlier — that's David Lee’s fault, because he didn’t invite
me to join a decade earlier!

The Rotary International President for 2023-24 is Gordon Mclnally, a member of the Rotary
Club of South Queensferry in Scotland. At the Rotary International Assembly in Florida in
January this year he announced the presidential theme for 2023-24 - Create Hope in the
World. Gordon Mclnally urged Rotary members to promote peace in troubled nations, help
those affected by conflict, and maintain the momentum of initiatives begun by past leaders.
He stated, "The goal is to restore hope — to help the world heal from destructive conflicts
and, in turn, to help us achieve lasting change for ourselves."

On announcing the Rotary theme, Gordon spoke about meeting a woman in Ban Taling
Chan, in Thailand. Rotary members had helped build houses, a meeting hall, childcare and
health care facilities following the tsunami that devastated South Asia in late 2004. The
woman had lost her husband, her daughter, and her son in the tsunami, as well as her
livelihood. But she still had a gift to offer Gordon: a beautiful seashell. He said she went on
to tell him that Rotary had restored her optimism — we gave her hope. This is how Rotary
brings lasting change to the world — one restored or newly created hope at a time.

My hope for this year is that our club will continue, and build on, the work we have
undertaken in the past. This year will include:

e Our annual Golf Day in October, which resulted in a $20,000 donation to Community
Support Frankston last year, to assist in supporting local people in need.
e Our second annual Art Show (after a break of 32 years), with the Frankston SES to
again be the beneficiary.
¢ Mornington Hospice gardens upgrade, following our full development of it several
years ago.
e Collaborate with other Rotary Clubs in our cluster on two potential programs:
o Say NO to Violence, as an awareness campaign and potential fundraising
event
o The purchase of a specialist trolley for Peninsula Health
e Continue our work and annual celebrations at the Joy of the Earth Community
Gardens.
e Our annual visit to Fort Grey at Cameron Corner, to undertake volunteering in the
Wild Deserts program.
e Our ongoing support for a range of Youth programs, including:
o National Youth Science Forum
o The Science Experience
o Model United Nations Assembly




o Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA)
o Rotary Junior Community Awards
o The Charles Coy Scholarship
e Ongoing support of Rotary International projects, such as End Polio Now.
e The continuation of harvesting of used playgrounds to provide to villages in
Bougainville.
e Our social program, which provides fellowship for our Rotary family, helping our
mental health along the way.

To drive our club forward for this year, | have the honour of presenting our Rotary Club of
Frankston Board for 2023-24:

e Immediate PP Suzanne Caldwell, who'll take on the role of Vice President as well as
Rotary Foundation, International & Youth Director.

e Treasurer - Campbell Johns

e Secretary - Grant Wishnowsky

e Administration — Bill Redfern

e Community Service Director — Nellie Tinga

e Membership Director — Geoff Pritchard

e Major Events and Projects Director — Terry Schneider

e Rotary Image, Communications & Public Relations Director — Gerry Harrison

e Social Director — Wayne Gillan.

Thank you all for agreeing to significantly contribute to our club by taking on board
responsibilities. Our Sergeant for the year will be Chris Sayers, so look forward to some fun
at our meetings as Chris learns the ropes.

I'd like to express my extreme gratitude to Suzanne Caldwell for the support, guidance, and
friendship she has provided to me during this last year — thank you Suzanne. It has been
an honour to work with Suzanne and the Board over the past year, and what a great year it
has been!

Back to the Changeover Dinner, our MC for the night was PP Graham Henderson, who did
a great job and kept our timing on track, and to Grant Wishnowsky for all the work he did
behind the scenes in the leadup, and on, the big night.

I'd also like to thank the donors of raffle prizes, being Kay Barrow, Ken Broadbent, Graham
Bryans, Suzanne Caldwell, Peter Cecil, Anita Cross, Peter Dusting, Marie Hardwick, Gerry
Harrison, Graham Henderson, Brian Ivey, Campbell Johns, Lyn Leigh, Pete McKenzie,
Chris Sayers and Dennis Viner.

A special thank you to Graham Bryans, Lee Ann Smith and Chris Sayers for assisting with
the raffle. And of course, congratulations to the various award recipients named on the
night — all very well deserved.

Finally, with Anita being 100% behind my involvement in Rotary, and knowing | have full her
support, | now look forward to accepting the challenge to take on this important role for the
next year.

David Cross President 2023-24




IMPORTANT REMINDER

Rotary Meeting Attendance

A reminder that you need to register your attendance or apology (as the case may be) by
midday on the Monday before our meetings. Recently we’ve had more instances where
members have registered later on Monday afternoon (or even Tuesday) — but that’s too
late.

| try to log in to our attendancercf@gmail.com account soon after midday to prepare the
attendance list so if you haven’t contacted me by then, your apology (or attendance
request) will not be noted. | only access this account once a week, early each Monday
afternoon. We need to cover our catering costs so you will be invoiced if you don’t let us
know you won’t be attending. If circumstances arise where you are a late apology (after
midday on Monday), try contacting our members using our Members RCF WhatsApp to
find someone who may want to take your place.

We really need to make this system work as it’s our only option — please try to do the right
thing.

David Cross

SPEECH FROM OUTGOING PRESIDENT SUZANNE CALDWELL
DELIVERED AT CHANGEOVER DINNER, 15 JUNE, 2023.

pity or patronizingly, but as human beings who have learnt how to turn our common suffering
into hope for the future.”

And this is Rotary.

At the beginning of the 2022/23 year, Jennifer Jones, our Rotary International President, the
first female to hold this office, asked us to “Imagine Rotary”. She asked us to “Imagine, a
world that deserves our best, where we get up each day knowing that we can make a
difference.”

At the beginning of my journey as President of the Rotary Club of Frankston, I did Imagine
the difference we could make to our community.

Our Club members, partners, family and friends have contributed over 12,000 volunteer hours
to our local and national community this year.
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We started the year with a visit of 15 Club members and partners to Fort Grey in the Stuart
Desert. Drs Rebecca and Reece are bringing the desert country back to health by
reintroducing locally extinct mammals that had not been seen there for more than a century.
More mammals have died out in Australia over the last 200 years than anywhere else in the
world. Our Club is proud to support this critical work in the environment.

The Rotary Wranglers Golf Day was a great success raising $20,000 for Community Support
Frankston. It was driven by an enthusiastic Chair, Bob, and the hard working, committee with
a whole Club commitment on the day. We held a very successful Golf Day Appreciation
Dinner where we presented Certificates to all our sponsors and they heard from Steve, from
Community Support Frankston, of the direct impact of their sponsorship dollars.

Equally, our first Art Show in over 33 years was a wonderful example of what can be done
with vision and passion. Thank you to Neil and Kaye, Max and Lee Anne and all who
supported the Show. Over 500 pieces of art were exhibited and with 1 in 12 patrons buying
art work, we are committed to this project for many years. We were able to donate $15,000
to the SES Frankston Unit.

I would like to thank Mayor, Councillor Nathan Conroy, and the Frankston City Council for
your support throughout the year with these projects.

We donated $10,000 to the Victorian Flood Relief appeal and $5,000 to the Turkey and Syria
earthquake appeal.

And of course, the Club has continued with its annual commitment to donate $100 for every
member to Rotary Foundation and as well as its annual donation to the End Polio Campaign.

That gives us a donation total this year in excess of $50,000.

After 16 years, we reluctantly decided that we could not continue with the Seaford Farmers
Market. We need to acknowledge all the behind scenes work of the Market Director, John,
Stall holder manager, Grant and Macca who tried to source new stalls. Also, Dennis, who
risked life and limb each month to put out the signs, to Luke, Dennis and Trish for managing
the supplies, to all the Market and BBQ Team Leaders and all Club members who have
braved sun, wind and rain to get this market up and running each month. A huge thank you
to members and partners past and present, who have had a role over 16 years in managing
the market and ensuring its success. We must celebrate donating over $500,000 from the
market over the last 10 years.

The Joy Street Garden gives so much to the local community which we support with two
working bees during the year and our annual meeting at the Garden in February. With thanks
to Lee Anne who is the Club’s representative on the Garden Committee.

We have harvested two playgrounds with the intention of gathering more and shipping them
to Bougainville.

We packed hampers at Christmas time for Community Support Frankston so those in need
could have some Christmas cheer. We also donated a carload of goods to Fusion to assist
those they work with over Christmas.




Investing in the next generation of young people remains a strong focus of our Club. The
Rotary Junior Community Awards at Frankston Heights and Belvedere Park Primary Schools
Is introducing the next generation of young students to the concept of Service Above Self.
The Scholarship programs at Frankston High School, Frankston Heights and Belvedere Park
Primary Schools and the Charles Coy Memorial Scholarship at the Oakwood School are
supporting disadvantaged students.

The National Youth Science Forum always provides students with amazing opportunities to
explore future career options and we sponsored two students to attend. The Model United
Nations Assembly provides students with access to the debating UN topics with other
students, each representing a country. The Rotary Youth Leadership Award continues to offer
outstanding personal and leadership training.

We have settled into our new meeting space at the Mt Eliza Bowling Club. A huge thank you
to Graham for facilitating this move and to all who assist behind the bar each week and with
catering, particularly Ann Henderson. To Sergeant David, thank you for keeping us in order
and entertained at Club meetings. To Greg, Rob and Barry, thank you for setting up each
week.

We voted “Yes” to Zone 8 Regionalisation and to contributing $500 to the Peace Bells which
were unveiled at the International Convention.

We have worked three Bunnings BBQ'’s which continue to be a great fundraiser for the Club.
A huge thank you to Graham for his continued management of the BBQ’s.

And a joint project with Frankston North Rotary, the Banksia Tree project, has resulted in the
beautification of unused land in Seaford near the freeway.

Thank you to Peter who manages our Shed and all its complications from a broken freezer
to poorly packed trailers and wet marquees that need to be dried. He is ably assisted by a
several other members.

Geoff has ensured that we have enjoyed a very interesting guest speaker program throughout
the year. And Marie has kept in touch with our sickies.

Bob keeps us all informed through the weekly edition of The Tide. And we have embraced
What's App as a way of keeping in touch.

Our social program continues to bring us all together so that we can enjoy each other's
company and celebrate being part of this great Club. A big thank you to the Social Committee
for all the work that goes into these events including a weekend away at Bendigo and a week
in Wangaratta.

District Conference and the International Convention were inspiring Rotary events. With over
14,000 Rotarians from around the world attending the Convention in Melbourne, we were
reminded of the great work that Rotary International does around the world. We can be
justifiable proud of the amazing work we do and celebrate that we are on the cusp of
eliminating Polio from the world. This would be an amazing achievement and one that has
required dedication and commitment both in terms of money and people power, including,
sadly, the deaths of 65 health workers in Pakistan as they administered the polio vaccine.
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At the local and international level Rotary has continued to bring about change in its seven
areas of focus. We continue to be People of Action. As always, there is still so much more for
us to do as members of this great organisation. We must never lose sight of what, collectively,
we can and have achieved.

I would like to thank every member, partners and family and friends who have supported me
and the work of this Club during the year. Your work, your words of encouragement and
thoughtfulness has not gone unnoticed by me. Thank you for your commitment to each other,
this Club and for doing good in the world.

A huge thank you to the Board: PE David, IPP Rob, Secretary and Assistant Treasurer Trish,
Treasurer Campbell, Assistant Secretary Grant and all Directors, John, Luke, Wayne, Bill,
Neil and Nellie for your tireless work throughout the year. Your support has been fantastic.

| would also like to thank all the Past Presidents who | have spoken to throughout the year
as | sought your wise counsel. Thank you!

And now, in the blink of an eye, my year as President of the Rotary Club of Frankston has
come to an end.

You may recall last year | quoted our Australian RI President Sir Clem Renouf. Sir Clem said:

“‘Rotary takes ordinary people and gives them extraordinary opportunities to do more with
their lives than they had ever dreamed possible.”

This year has been an extraordinary one for me, much more than | could have Imagined.

| hope that you have found the extraordinary in your Rotary journey this year and that you
know that you have made a difference.

| wish President Elect David and the Board all the best for the next Rotary year.

Thank you for the honour and privilege of being the 73" President of the Rotary Club of
Frankston.

FACEBOOK

For those that are not on Facebook or are having trouble viewing our Club page or
our Seaford Farmers Market page this is how!

In your Browser address bar type in:

www.facebook.com/RotaryClubOfFrankston or
www.facebook.com/SeafordFarmersMarket

The Club website is www.rotaryfrankston.org.au
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JUNE IS ROTARY FELLOWSHIPS MONTH

FELLOWS S
MONTH I-pP

*The foundation upon which Rotary is buit is fnendship; on no loss
firm foundation could it have stood
Pl P Jarviy, 1528

Rotary .):( TAKE ACTION: st fud

AWARDS FOR SERVICE PRESENTED AT CHANGEOVER DINNER:

ROTARIAN OF THE YEAR AWARD:

This award was introduced by Neil Black in 1988/89 to acknowledge the outstanding
contribution of a Rotarian during the Rotary year.

The decision for the Award is the sole prerogative of the President.

This year | have decided to make two Awards:

Greg Morgan:

For Greg’s weekly commitment to setting up and packing up our venue.

For Greg’s amazing assistance with the Art Show, making and assembly of the art show
stands, setting up and pack, and working at the Show.

For always be willing to assist any members and the Club, without looking for any accolades
or thanks.

Lee Anne Smith:

For her commitment to the Club, through her involvement in the Golf Day assisting with the
organisation of sponsors, to taking on role of sponsorship coordinator for the Art Show,
enlisting the assistance of other members and attending Art Shows around the area to get a
sense of what needs to be done to run a successful show.

Lee Anne is also the Club’s representative on the Joy Street Garden and has joined the
Committee there assisting them regularly with their working bees.




PAUL HARRIS FELLOW:
The Paul Harris Fellow recognition acknowledges individuals who contribute, or who have
contributions made in their name, of $1,000 to The Rotary Foundation.

Rotary established the recognition in 1957 to encourage and show appreciation for
substantial contributions to what was then the Foundation’s only program, Rotary Foundation
Fellowships for Advanced Study, the precursor to Ambassadorial Scholarships.

In our Club, a Paul Harris Fellow is presented to recognise exceptional service to the Club
and our community.

Paul Harris Fellows are presented on the recommendation of a committee chaired by PP Bob
Tanner. The final decision rests with the President.

| am delighted to make presentations to the following Rotarians:

Secretary Trish Anderson:
Trish joined our Club ten years ago and has been a committed Rotarian ever since.

Trish has served as Secretary of this Club in 2016/17, 2017/18 and 2022/23. Trish has also
held other Director roles on the Board. In addition, Trish has had the role of Assistant
Treasurer for six years. She completes all the statutory requirements for the Club and
supports the Treasurer in his role.

Trish has also played a key role in the running of the bbq at the Seaford Farmers Market
working as Supply Officer and Shift Supervisor as well as ensuring we are meeting the
compliance requirements of the Frankston City Council.

Trish was a member of the multi—Club International Women’s Day Breakfast Committee for
Six years.

Trish is also the Secretary and Treasurer of the Community Breakfast Club run each day from
Chisolm TAFE as well as again completing all compliance requirements.

In recognition of Trish’s outstanding contribution to the Club and to the community we present
Trish with a Paul Harris Fellow.
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PP Max Lane PHF:

Max took the inspiration for the Art Show and ran with it. Max connected with Gallery 247 and
managed the work with them, creating the artwork and promotional material for the art show,
for providing the curation of the show, and was instrumental in the overall success of the
Show.

Max also was a member of the Golf Day committee, where he again created the artwork and
promotional material for the Day.

Max has also had the responsibility of completing the Farmers Market roster for the last three
years.

Max’s outstanding contribution to the work of this Club and in particular to the two major
projects this year, is recognised tonight with the presentation of a Paul Harris Fellow Sapphire
Pin.

ROYCE ABBEY AWARD:

In 1988/89 Royce Abbey, a member of the Rotary Club of Essendon, became the third
Australian Rotarian to serve as President of Rotary International. Following their successful
year and in recognition of Royce Abbey’s leadership, the District Governors from around the
world established The Royce and Jean Abbey Endowed Fund with the Rotary Foundation.

The Fund has financed almost thirty Vocational Scholarships giving farmers, teachers and
community leaders from the Asia Pacific Region and beyond the opportunity to gain practical
skills in Australia. Each Scholarship provides $10,000 US for up to three months vocational
training in Australia.

The Royce Abbey Award is granted by a Rotary Club to one of its members and recognises
a Rotarian who demonstrates enthusiasm and commitment consistent with Royce Abbey’s
Presidential theme: “Put Life into Rotary, Your Life”.

It is my great pleasure tonight to present the Royce Abbey Award to PP Bob Tanner PHF
Sapphire Pin to recognise his outstanding contribution to Rotary and our Club.

Bob Tanner was President of the Club in 1987/88, Secretary 1983/84 and 2001/02. Bob is
the “go to person” in our Club for the history of the Club and all things Rotary. He updates
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our Constitution and By Laws as required and has produced the weekly Club bulletin for ten
consecutive years. Bob mentors new members to the Club as well as being a mentor to all
new Presidents. Bob is a very proud Rotarian who has shown his commitment and
enthusiasm to Rotary anpli___t_s‘ ideals over the last 42 years.

}

ANNIVERSARIES

Members: Birthdays: Ken Broadbent (28/6).

Partners Birthdays: Nil.

Wedding Anniversaries: Nil.

Induction Anniversary: David Cross (25/6), Geoff Pritchard (27/6).

ATTENDANCE

Present: Trish Anderson, Graham Bryans, Suzanne Caldwell, Angela Cecil, Peter Cecil,
David Cross, Jenny Cuddihy, Alan Daniel, Peter Dusting, Marie Hardwick, Gerry Harrison,
Brian lvey, Campbell Johns, Graham Henderson, Keith Kimpton. Max Lane, David Lee, Lyn
Leigh, Peter MacKenzie, Quinn McCormack, Lou Monteret, Idris Olatunji Greg Morgan,
Audrey Mutton, Richard Parker, Geoff Pritchard, Chris Sayers, Terry Schneider, Lee Anne
Smith, Robin Stewart, Bob Tanner, Barry Thomas, Dennis Viner, Grant Wishnowsky, John
Wright.

Partners: Trish Grant, Anita Cross, Sandy Daniel, Cath Harrison, Sandra Johns, Ann
Henderson, Margot Kimpton, Barbara Lee, Anthea Brophy, Barbara Boyle, Gail Pritchard,
Sharon Sayers, Susan Schneider, Jenny Stewart, Heather Tanner, Fiona Armstrong,
Glenda Viner, Glenda Wishnowsky.

Club guests: City of Frankston Mayor Cr Nathan Conroy and Steffi, District 9820 DG Paul
Mee, and Adele, DGE Linda Humphries and PDG Mark, AGE Nigel Cousins and Ann.
PE David’s guests: Alison Cross, Brian and Lee Coghlan and Joe Narcisi.

Apologies: Kay Barrow, Neil Black, Campbell Bolwell, Ken Broadbent, Chris Crewther,
Nina DeSilva, Ann Enno, Norm Farmer, Wayne Gillan, Grahame Gordon, Terry Jones, John
Latham, Shane O’Neill, Luke Provis, Bill Redfern, Ken Rowe, Bob Seiffert, Ken Stallard,
Nellie Tinga, Chris Van Der Laan, Greg Waterland,

Zoom: Nil.
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CHANGEOVER DINNER RAFFLE

' Scorpo Wines 2008 Pinot Gris ‘le desire' scented candle
Kay Barrow Graham Bryans
Australian Red Wine | 54x38cm Multi Friends Picture Frame
Marie Hardwick Peter Dusting
$50 RSL Seaford Voucher (x2) Ladies Gift Set (Slippers, Oils, etc.)
Lyn Leigh Dennis Viner
Box of Chocolates (x2) Mateus Rose
Peter Cecil Campbell Johns -
Hoyts Cinema Voucher (x2 pairs) 2019 Shiraz & 2022 Chardonnay
Lyn Leigh Chris Sayers 1
Bottle of Wine Pot Plants (x2)
Peter Cecil Suzanne Caldwel/
Neverflat Flat Tyre Preventative (x2) Pot Plant

- Gerry Harrison

Graham Henderson

.| Johnny Walker Black Label Whisky
Ken Broadbent

Kenwood MultiPro Food Processor
Brian Ivey

Endota Spa Voucher & Infuser

Digital Stainless Steel Kettle
Brian Ivey
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ROTARY WRANGLERS GOLF DAY

The Annual Golf Day is fast approaching, and the Golf subcommittee is keen to secure
sponsors. Please let Nellie or Bob Seiffert know if there is someone you would like us to
pursue as a sponsor. You don’t need to approach the potential sponsor, simply provide
their name and contact details to Bob and Nellie and they’ll make the contact.

So please start talking up our Golf Day to your family, friends, and business connections.

To assist you in this regard, over the next week, Bob will arrange to have circulated to all
Members the promotional flyers that we are using to pursue sponsors and players.

SOME UNEXPECTED INCOME

S ation)
R

Bendl
B Bendioo

\

The Bendigo Bank has introduced a scheme “Tokens of Appreciation” Any customer to the
bank that enters any agreement such as a car-loan, insurance plan, investment etc. is
issued with “tokens” dependent on the value involved. The customer places these tokens in
any one of about 25 boxes, each one allotted to a local club, interest group, school or
volunteer group. We were fortunate to receive 8 tokens for the sum of $160.00. So, 8
people in Pearcedale think we are pretty good.
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FORT GREY WILD DESERTS

We have had to amend the dates booked to return to Fort Grey.

The new dates are Monday 215t to Friday 25" of August 2023. These are all working
days so we may have to work out a day off on say Wednesday.

So, arrive on Sunday 20™ ready to start work on Monday.

The changes are a result of the new staff accommodation being installed during the week
we were intending to go as the installers require the accommodation.

- We will be doing the annual trapping of bilbies/bandicoots/mulgaras etc. and

- establishing a garden/fence/landscaping associated with the new staff
accommodation.

- Installing separation discs into traps

- Constructing more transportation boxes

- Note: Those attending will need to have a Working With Children Card and also had
a Form 3 check completed.
| will circulate a new attendance sheet.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Robin Stewart
0419383160

robstewart1952@outlook.com
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WEEKS AND WEEKENDS AWAY 2023/24

PHILLIP ISLAND — COWES WEEKEND
COWES — NRMA PHILLIP ISLAND BEACHFRONT HOLIDAY PARK

Friday 10t Nov — Tuesday 14th 2023

2024 WEEK AWAY — WARRNAMBOOL
Friday March 1stto Thursday March 7th
SURFSIDE HOLIDAY PARK

The latest Warrnambool Bookings

We still have cabins and powered sites available.
Book even if you are unsure. Pay the deposit to Campbell — Social Account
BSB 633 000 Social A/C 162 387 666

Ken Rowe

THE CLUB’S BANK ACCOUNTS EXPLAINED
The CLUB has Three Bank Accounts:

GENERAL: Account No: 147 471 700 — All Club matters,

SERVICE: Account No: 147 486 880 — Anything with Donations & Fund Raising.
SOCIAL: Account No: 162 387 666 — All Club Social Functions

ALL have the same: BSB: 633 000
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SPEAKERS PROGRAMME - A LOOK FORWARD

Date Venue Speaker Subject Chair
22 Jun MEBC Qeoﬁ‘ Cape York gnd TI Visit David Cross
-Pritchard Experience
29 Jun MEBC Keith Kimpton From Wilbur to Walter? Keith Kimpton!
6 Jul MEBC/P,F Vanessa Bali Family Foundation Trish Anderson
&F Parsons
13 Jul MEBC Kate Cross My Life Before Rotary Kay Barrow
Maurie The Port Phillip
20 Jul MEBC Hutchison Excursion Steamers Terry Jones
29 Jul MEBC TBA TBA TBA
P,F&F = Partners, Family and Friends Focus, but welcome to any meeting!
Other Activities
CONTACT -
DATE LOCATION SUBJECT CHAIR
Sat 30 Sep Bunnings .
2023 Erankston Bunnings BBQ Graham Bryans
Bunnings .
Sat 2 Dec 2023 Erankston Bunnings BBQ Graham Bryans

Month

June

Welcome
Peter Dusting

MEETING DUTY ROTA —2022/23

Cashier

Keith Kimpton

Clean-up at end of meeting

Keith Kimpton

Peter Cecil

If you are absent from a meeting where you are rostered on, please find a replacement, and inform PE David

Cross.
BAR ROSTER - UP TO 28™ SEPTEMBER 2023

22 June Richard Parker & Lee Anne Smith
29 June Sharon Sayers & Geoff Pritchard
6 July Susan Schneider & Graham Bryans
13 July Susan Schneider & Richard Parker
20 July Susan Schneider & Bill Redfern
27 July Graham Henderson & Ann Henderson
3 August Bill Redfern & Geoff Pritchard
10 August Richard Parker & Graham Bryans
17 August Lee Ann Smith & Bill Redfern
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24 August Graham Henderson & Richard Parker

31 August Graham Henderson & Ken Rowe

7 September Graham Henderson & Ann Henderson

14 September Graham Henderson & Graham Bryans

21 September Graham Henderson & Geoff Pritchard

28 September Graham Henderson & Lee Anne Smith
Notes ;-

(1) Where Graham Henderson listed, this date may be substituted by Ann Henderson or
another RSA Certificate holder.

(2) Those rostered on Bar Duty must find a substitute if they are unavailable to do their
duty on the nominated date.

OUR INCOMING PRESIDENT OF ROTARY INTERNATIONAL

R. Gordon R. Mclnally

President-elect 2022-23
Rotary Club of South Queensferry
West Lothian, Scotland

R. Gordon R. Mclnally is president-elect of Rotary International. He was
educated at the Royal High School in Edinburgh and at the University of

Dundee, where he earned his graduate degree in dental surgery. He

operated his own dental practice in Edinburgh until 2016. Gordon was chair
of the East of Scotland branch of the British Paedodontic Society and has
held various academic positions. He has also served as a presbytery elder,
chair of the Queensferry parish congregational board, and commissioner to

the general assembly of the Church of Scotland.
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LAST WEEK
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